
   

 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER  
  

Rain in is the forecast 

again today. With all the rain 

we have had this month, I 

think about needing a boat. 

On my design wall is the 

“Feeling Crabby” quilt made 

from the paper piecing 

technique that we learned 

from Linda Hahn and again I 

think that the boat we need 

is a crab boat. 

July is going to be another 

learning opportunity for the 

Honeybee’s. Our workshop 

will be Joan Jaffray showing 

us how to use striped fabric 

to make stunning mandala 

blocks. It will make you look 

at stripes in a whole new 

way. 

Quiltfest is starting to be a 

big focus now. We were 

notified that it will be 

Honeybees responsibility to 

work in the quilt sale room on 

Friday morning from 9 until 1. 

I hope that many of us can 

arrange our schedules to be 

available at that time. The 

volunteer forms will be at the 

next meeting for all of us to 

sign up. 

Don’t forget if you are 

entering a quilt into Quiltest, 

the July registration date is 

rapidly approaching. 

August your Paint Chip 

challenge is due. These will 

be the special display at 

Quiltfest so I hope that many 

Honeybees’ challenges will 

be on display. Don’t forget 

your artist statement. This is 

just a statement of what 

when thru your thoughts 

about the color you got, 

and how you decided to 

“create” what you did. For 

an example, my artist 

statement will be “I got a 

brown color. At first I called it 

“Sh.. brown, but I was 

inspired with an embroidery 

pattern and ended up 

making something coffee 

brown” 

Keep on Keeping on 

Elaine 
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The website for Honeybee is 

http://honeybeequilters.org 
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CHALLENGES 

 
Paint Chip Challenge - This will be the challenge we display at Quiltfest so let’s show everyone 

how creative we can be.  Use the four colors on your paint chip to create a wallhanging no 

wider than 24” (it can be longer than 24”).  You can use any technique and can add black, 

white, or black and white fabric to the colors on your paint chip.  Think monochromatic.  Add 

a hanging sleeve and story label.  Keep your paint chip so that we can display it along with 

your quilt.  These will be due in August.  I have extra paint chips if anybody still needs one or 

wants to make a second project.   

 

Round Robin Challenge - Start with a block of your choice and each month I will give you 

instructions to add a new border.  We will go 6 months.  The last border will be given in 

September.  That gives you a couple months to finish your quilts a possibly even get the 

binding on so we can display them at our Christmas Party. 

 

 General rules: 

 Be creative 

 Challenge yourself.  Try a new technique, use a color pallet you don’t normally use, try 

that new tool or ruler you bought but haven’t gotten around to using yet 

 Follow the border sizes and shapes/techniques assigned 

 

Due June:  Pick a center block you would like to highlight.  It can be a leftover block from 

another project or an exchange, a block from a friend, an appliquéd block, a photo block, 

anything you want to honor with borders around it.  Your center block can be any size, just 

remember we will be adding approximately 54” in borders so if you pick a 20” block you’ll 

have a 74” square quilt.  If you pick a rectangle it will be its dimensions plus 54”.  You get the 

idea.   

 

After you pick your center block square the sides so it is easy to work with and add a 2” 

framing border around it.  Next add a 3” border using a curved piecing technique.  Drunkard’s 

path, waves, appliqué circles on, even yo-yo’s will work for this border.  Use your imagination.  

You will have added 10” to your original block.   

 

Due July:  The next border will be 3” wide and should be a type of square in square.  This can 

be traditionally pieced or any way you envision a square in square.   With this we’ve added 

16”.   
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PROGRAMS 
Hope you all enjoyed Linda Hahn last month.  Linda’s workshop was also a lot of fun and very 

informative.  It’s always good to learn a new technique and way of putting a block together. 

  

For the July meeting, Jamie from Cinnamons will be demonstrating a new template set, which 

can be used many different ways to make very unique blocks.  She will also have some items 

to sell, so make sure to bring your checkbooks or cash.  (It is usually hard to get internet access 

at the church, so credit cards may not be an option.)  For those of you who are interested in 

the Mandala block workshop on July 21, at Cinnamons at 11 am., Joan Jaffray will also be at 

our July meeting, to tell us about how to choose the right stripe fabric for the best results on the 

block.  One of the supplies needed for that workshop, is a 10 degree ruler.  Elaine will be able 

to order those for us for $ 6.04.  Please indicate on the signup sheet if you need her to order 

one for you.  (If you won’t be at the meeting, please let Pat or Elaine know if you need one.) 

  

The money for the August retreat at Camp Lake Swan will be due at the July meeting.  If you 

have signed up, please make sure to bring your $ 159.00 check if you haven’t paid yet.  There 

are still a few openings if anyone else would like to enjoy a weekend of sewing and fellowship. 

  

The program committee is starting to schedule activities for 2019.  If you have any ideas, 

please pass them along. 
 

 

HOSPITALITY  
 

Prior to the meeting we will “Meet to Eat” starting at 5:30 pm, at Panera’s in Mandarin. I am 

looking forward to a good salad and sandwich. Maybe soup. Can’t go wrong with anything 

on the menu.  

 

As a reminder we always need goodies for the meeting, so any contributions are appreciated. 

The following are scheduled to bring goodies this month: 

 

July Birthdays 

Barbara Enos 

Beth Ann Andrews 

Cheryl McCain 

Irene Silva 

Joyce Snyder 

Karen Krueger 

Mary Alice Howle 

Robyn Baldwin 

Robyn Eubanks 
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Honey Bee Guild Meeting 

June 6, 2018 

 

The meeting was opened at 6:59 pm 

New Members: Janet O’Neal, Denise Ostertag 

Visitors: Linda Hahn – program presenter 

Minutes: Minutes approved. Christine moved to accept. Connie seconded. 

VP: Opportunity quilt all done –“I’ve been framed” – Marie has it 

Treasurer: Netted $128 from ugly auction. Another $20 in opportunity quilt ticket sales. $.06 

interest on checking; $3.86 interest on savings. End of May 2018, $2,710.54 checking; 

$18,773.06 savings = $21,483.60. 

Secretary: Please pick up jelly roll quilts &amp; backs to quilt for charity. 

Charity – Wolfson’s is looking for quilts. Annette will get information 

Opportunity Quilt – All done! Marie has it. 

Birthday Party- Trini is in charge. Theme is Fronds, ferns &amp; feathers – if you have quilts 

containing these items, please bring to the party. Sign up on the table for potluck. 

Christmas Party – Secret sister exchange – put a yard of fabric in the bag, put your name in 

the bag and close it up. Bring it back next month and tell Connie who you have. Also still 

doing yankee swap - $15 limit 

Challenges 

Orphan Blocks – Pernie, Colleen, Justina &amp; Carol participated 

Round Robin – Pernie , Pat &amp; Carol participated, next month add a 3” wide border 

using square in a square 

Paint Chip Challenge – due in August – Pat showed hers- google monochrome art for 

inspiration or look up paint chip art on Pintrest 

Greeter - Karen took over for Starr at welcome desk. Meet to eat needs to be hosted – July 

& September – Maureen volunteered. Five people were at the meet to eat at Panera’s. 

Sunshine – Birthdays : Frances, Christine, Fay. Anniversaries: Maureen, Anna, Carolyn, 

Justina, Christine, Mo 

Hospitality Table – need someone bring paper products, ice &; soda- Colleen volunteered – 

only July & September 

Program – signup book is here 

June 16, 10:00 am – 4:00 pm – Linda Hahn – “Feeling Crabby”/NY Beauty Workshop. Supply 

list is on website. Make sure your fabric is precut. Mandarin Presbyterian East Campus – 

Fellowship Hall – 11844 Mandarin Road. 
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July 3 – Cinnamon’s & Joan Jaffrey (Mandala Block) 

July 21 – Mandala Block workshop by Joan Jaffrey– Cinnamon’s quilt shop 

August 16-19 – Lake Swan Retreat - $159 per person 

There is a survey for interest for an in-town retreat 

Quilfest 

Opportunity table – please sign up – need people during the week 

Sale table – Guilds be assigned a day/time. Jennifer will bring sign up sheet next month 

Preview Party – Dana Tupa, an arts instructor will show her ceramic arts quilt – Annette paid 

$10 for a ticket since she is not going to be here. 

Facebook page will be a closed group and only open to members of the Guild – everyone 

agreed 

Ways & Means – 50/50 &amp; raffle – Linda Crider won door prize; Janet O’Neal won 50/50 

($42 taken in/$21 given away) 

Show & tell – Mo, Elaine, Justina, Carol, Jill, Pernie, Caroline, Pat, Trini, Claire, Maureen, 

Colleen 

Linda Hahn – trunk show 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 



 
JULY 2018 

 

 

 

 



 
JULY 2018 

 

 



 
JULY 2018 

 

 

 



 
JULY 2018 

 

 

 

 


